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COUNTY OF LINCOLN
New Mexico
Regular Meeting
Board of County Commissioners
Preston Stone, Chair Thomas F. Stewart, Member
Dallas Draper, Vice Chair Elaine Allen, Member

Lynn Willard, Member
Minutes
Tuesday, April 16, 2019

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Lincoln County Commission held at 8;30 AM on April 186,
2019 in the County Commission Chambers, Lincoln County Courthouse, in Carrizozo, New
Mexico.

1. Callto Order

Chair Stone called the Regular Meeting of the Board of County Commissioners to order at 8:29
AM.

2. Roll Call

Roll Call.
Present: Chair Stone, Commissioner Stewart, Commissioner Allen, Commlssioner Draper,
Commissioner Willard.

Others present included Nita Taylor, County Manager; Alan Morel, County Attorney; and Whitney
Whittaker, County Clerk.

3. Invocation
The invocation was presented by Commissioner Draper.
4, Pledge of Allegiance

a. Pledge - US Flag
b. Salute — NM Flag

5. Approval of Agenda

Motion: Acceptance of the Agenda and authorized the Chair to move items as necessary,
Action: Approve, Moved by Commissioner Stewart, Seconded by Commissioner Allen.

Vote: Motion carried by unanimous vote (summary: Yes = 5).

Yes: Chair Stone, Commissioner Stewart, Commissioner Allen, Commissioner Draper,
Commissioner Willard.

6. Approval of Minutes:
a. March 19, 2018 - Regular Commission Meeting

Motion: Approve the minutes of March 19, 2019 Regular Meeting, Action: Approve, Moved by
Commissioner Stewart, Seconded by Commissioner Allen.

Vote: Motion carried by unanimous vote (summary: Yes = 5).

Yes: Chair Stone, Commissioner Stewart. Commissioner Allen, Commissioner Draper,
Commissioner Willard.

T. Approval of Consent Agenda

Payroll/Accounts Payable/Budget/ Expenditures

Treasurer’s Financial Report for the Month ending March 31, 2019

Fair Housing Month Proclamation

Approval of Carrizozo Soil & Water Conservation District Mill Levy Rate
FY'20 County Fire Protection Fund Distribution

sooow
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Motion: Approval of the Consent Agenda, Action: Approve, Moved by Commissioner Stewart,
Seconded by Commissioner Allen,

Vote: Motion carried by unanimous vote (summary: Yes = 5).

Yes: Chair Stone, Commissioner Stewart, Commissioner Allen, Commissioner Draper,
Commissioner Willard.

EXHIBIT A: Copies of the Consent items are attached hereto in reference thereto made a part
hereof.

8. Forest, Land & Natural Resources Matters:
a. Smokey Bear Ranger District

George Douds, Acting Ranger reported moderate fire danger and fire restrictions on the Smokey
Bear Ranger District. Acting Ranger Douds stated the district was fully staffed and ready for the
fire season. Acting Ranger Douds stated the district started hanging MCH pouches to ward off
the spruce beetle in the Ski Area. Acting Ranger Douds stated they kicked off the Smokey Bear
North Project Environmental Analysis to look at vegetation and habitat improvement, as well as
range and recreation projects on the north end of the District including the north slope of the
Capitan Mountains. Acting Ranger Douds reported Supervisor Moseley and Ranger Canfield met
with Butch Blazer to discuss reinvigorating a. discussion on forest management and use of
biomass. Acting Ranger Douds stated the tribe would facilitate this.

Acting Ranger Douds stated the district completed work to clear sediment from under the bridge
at Rio Bonito with permission from Alamogordo and an Army Corp permit. Acting Ranger Douds
stated the forest service dumped gravel in an area above South Fork Campground. Acting Ranger
Douds stated this would keep the bridge from washing out in a high water event. Acting Ranger
Douds reported representatives with the National Forest Foundation planned to meet with
representatives from the ski area, area businesses, and the Village of Ruidoso on May 8 -10 to
keep building a strategy for fundraising under the stewardship fund authority.

b. Extension Services

Melanie Gutierrez, Lincoln County Program Director/Extension Associate reported they attended
a wildlife workshop in Ruidoso. Ms. Gutierrez stated the Village has a vulture problem and was
working on getting information out to home owners. Ms. Gutierrez stated the 4-H groups started
judging practice and the shooting sports program was underway with set classifications of
archery, gun and rifle. Ms. Gutierrez stated they had received numerous calls from the public on
bugs and weeds populating in the area. Ms. Gutierrez stated they would work with The Village of
Ruidoso on grass and water management and the public was always invited to attend the
meetings.

c. South Central Mountain RC & D

Rick Merrick, Community Forester reported on the potential use of bioenergy gathered from the
forest by a company in the area who uses the organic substances to convert into biochar. Mr.
Merrick gave an update on the CWPP grant and stated they grant should close by the end of May
with the input from the survey.

d. Upper Hondo Soil & Water Conservation District

Ms. Taylor stated Laura Johnson, Program Director was unable to attend but had provided an
Agenda for their April meeting.

e. New Mexico State Foresfry

Frank Silva stated Smokey Bear days were coming and the Wildland Fallen Firefighters Memorial
was available for the public to view. Mr. Silva stated House Bill 266 - the Forest and Watershed
Restoration Act was passed by 2019 legislation. Mr. Silva stated a committee will distribute the
funds. Mr. Silva stated the State had not hired a local fire manager but had three applicants apply
and decided to do an additional interview,

f. LANRAC - Land and Natural Resources Advisory Committee
Robert Barber, Chair of LANRAC informed the public input on the Hale Lake 3500 acres was due

May 6, 2018. Mr. Barber stated the Mountainair collaborative report would be available for final
public comment in the next 45- 60 days.
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9. Assessor's Annual Report

Walter Hill, Assessor presented the 2019 Lincoln County Assessor's evaluation. Mr. Hill reported
the sales ratio study compared assessments to the market sales. Mr. Hill stated this report
enables the assessor to evaluate the level of current assessment values to 2018 sales and was
used to determine if the 3 % cap increase is needed to obtain market value. Mr. Hill stated the
County did increase the residential values county wide by the 3 % allowable cap, and also re-
inspected and valued all properties sold in 2018. Mr. Hill stated the median ratio was now at
98.49% or 98% of market value.

Mr. Hill reported on the livestock values by district for Lincoln County from 2016 to 2019. Mr. Hill
stated the values reflected a substantial downward trend in livestock values over a four year span.
Mr. Hill explained these values are set by the New Mexico Livestock Board and are not a reflection
of the Assessors valuation process.

Mr. Hill reported on the net new valuation report. Mr. Hill stated the spreadsheet was used to track
only new construction values by district and was used primarily in the development of tax rates.
Mr. Hill stated these values are reported to the State in the Assessors certification in June.

Mr. Hill reported on the contributory value report, which tracks all value by district. Mr. Hill stated
the valuation changes were the result of building permits, the sale of property, the result of a
protest, the 3 % limitation on increases in valuation of residential property, and the re-inspection
of properties during the reappraisal process.

Mr. Hill stated the Assessor’s office was currently in the process of obtaining quotes for aerial
imagery. Mr. Hill stated this could help ensure all improvements to properties in the County were
accounted for and assure tax payers properties were equitably assessed,

Commissioner Stewart and Commissioner Draper questioned the sales ratio data.

10. 9:30A.M.: PUBLIC COMMENT AND OTHER BUSINESS FROM COUNTY
OFFICIALS (ltems are for discussion only - no action will be taken)

Commissioner Stewart stated he attended a NMC sponsored Multiline and Employee Comp
Board meeting. Commissioner Stewart suggested we get a presentation from NMC before the
conference in June.

Commissioner Stewart stated he would continue to attend meetings with Dona Ana officials to
discuss the ongoing maintenance of the Joint Land Use Study. Commissioner Stewart stated the
committee recently appointed a new coordinator.

Commissioner Allen stated she continues to attend the Greentree meetings. Commissioner Allen
stated she recently joined the Juvenile Justice Board for personal interest. Commissioner Allen
reported she was currently working with South Central Mountain RC & D to begin the process of
introducing a Firewise Meeting in the Lincoln area.

Commissioner Draper reported he attend a School Safety meeting yesterday in Ruidoso at the
convention center. Commissioner Draper stated the mestings have come full circle with a tour of
all schools in Lincoln County including a tour of ENMU- Ruidoso Branch Community College as
well as with the Mescalero schools. Commissioner Draper reported Carrizozo schools hired a
school safety officer. Commissioner Draper also informed the committee had divided into sub
committees.

Commissioner Draper stated he attended the Center of Protected Environment (COPE) candle
light ceremony last Friday night in honor of domestic violence victims and their families.
Commissioner Draper stated the Village of Ruidoso will have another presentation on their
comprehensive plan in September. Commissioner Draper stated there will be another drug take
back day event on Saturday April 27",

Whitney Whittaker, Clerk informed the Lincoln County Clerk as well as the County Assessor and

County Treasurer created a web link for the public to access “LiveWeb®. Ms. Whittaker stated the

Clerk's Index as well as certain Assessor and Treasurer information will be available online

through our county website. Ms. Whittaker also stated the last day for a candidate to notify the

ﬁnunty Clerk of intent to seek the position of New Mexico Counties Board Representative was
il 30, 2019.

Beverly Calaway, Treasurer reported her office collected 71% of the taxes for the second half
collection. Ms. Calaway stated a title examiner from the state had started researching the
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delinquent properties in Lincoln County. Ms. Calaway stated they started with 260 properties and
the number was down to 246 as of today. Ms. Calaway reported on the integration of “Liveweb”.
Ms. Calaway stated the Treasurer will only provide limited information but will still continue to
have access to online payments. Ms. Calaway believes having information online will significantly
cut down on the phone calls for their office.

Walter Hill, Assessor reported the protest period had started for his office and would will go until
April 30, 2019. Mr. Hill stated his office also reported on the integration of “Liveweb® and was
excited to have maps and other information available to the public online for our residents.

Sheriff Shepperd stated Governor Lujan Grisham invited County Commissioners from all 33
counties to participate in a conference call. Sheriff Shepperd stated they spoke about SB 8
Firearms Sale Background Check and the requirements. Sheriff Shepperd stated he would attend
a NMC meeting on May 3, 2018 in Farmington. NM.

Ty Divelvliss expressed concern about the Lincoln County Detention Center and the way the
facility is operated and how the employees are treated. Mr. Divelvliss stated he has worked in
corrections over 30 years. Mr. Divelvliss stated there was no due process, no grieve time for
employees who recently had a death in the family, and was a victim of verbal abuse. Mr. Divelviiss
stated Warden Anderson displayed disrespect to Lincoln County.

Karyl Williams Capitan resident expressed support for Resolution 2018- 39.

Jack Davis, resident of 102 Valle Loop in Alto expressed gratitude to the County of Lincoln for
help resolving an issue with water drainage and road access which occumed after the Little Bear
Fire.

Wade West spoke on behalf of his fiancé who worked at the Lincoln County Detention Center.
Mr. West did not appreciate the way his fiancé was treated while employed.

Cadence Divelvliss, daughter to Mr. and Mrs. Divelviiss informed of the long hours her parents
had to work and stated they were never given time off to spend with their family.

Kim Divelvliss stated she had to resign due to the disrespect displayed by current supervisor
Warden Anderson with LaSalle Corrections.

Scott Yokley stated he was harassed by Warden Andersen and filed a Complaint with LaSalle
Corrections. Mr. Yokley stated he worked 13 days straight on 12-16 hour shifts,

9. Assessor's Annual Report Continue.
There was an in depth discussion regarding the ratios of sales and the 3% allowable cap.

11. Resolution 2018-39 - Supporting the Presidential Declaration of a National
Emergency Concerning the Southern Boarder of the United States

Ms. Taylor reminded during the March 19, 2019 meeting the Commission considered Resolution
2018-39 supporting the Presidential Declaration of a National Emergency concerning the
Southern Border of the United States.

Ms. Taylor stated after considerable discussion the item was tabled for clarification of language
as to how border security, or lack thereof, impacts New Mexico Counties and the importance of
Counties to be empowered to declare emergency action, when necessary.

Motion: Adopt Resolution 2018-39, Action: Approve, Moved by Commissioner Stewart,
Seconded by Commissioner Draper.

Vote: Motion carried by unanimous vote (summary: Yes = 5).
Yes: Chair Stone, Commissioner Stewart, Commissioner Allen, Commissioner Draper,
Commissioner Willard.

EXHIBIT B: Copy of Resolution 2018-39 is attached hereto in reference thereto made a part
hereof.

Chair Stone recessed the Regular Meeting at 10:32 AM and reconvened at 10:43 AM

12.  Pattern Development —~ Transitioning the World to Renewable Energy
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